
SPD	Secretary	Notes:	SPD	Meeting	2019	
	
Notes	by	Aimee	Norton	
	
Chair	Report	was	given	by	Holly	Gilbert.			
The	2019	election	was	discussed.		103	(35%)	of	SPD	voted.		
2	new	committee	members	were	elected:	Bin	Chen	and	Nicki	Viall.	Peter	Young	was	
elected	as	Secretary.		Holly	Gilbert	rotates	to	vice	chair	while	current	vice	chair	Dale	
Gary	takes	on	chair	role.		The	treasurer	remains	David	McKenzie.			Kelly	Korreck	and	
Andres	Munoz	Jaramillo	rotate	off	the	committee.		Aimee	Norton	steps	down	as	
secretary.			
	
The	prizes	were	discussed.		Phil	Scherrer	won	Hale	Prize	and	Anthony	Yeates	
received	the	Harvey	prize.		The	public	writing	awards	were	discussed	with	the	
prizes	going	to	Sarah	Scoles	and	Rebecca	Boyle.			There	were	no	nominations	in	the	
scientist	category.			
	
2018	SPD	meeting	(TESS)	–	371	registered,	417	abstracts.		Costs	aren’t	in	yet	so	
can’t	compare	to	this	year’s	meeting.		
Child	care	grants	–	2	were	received	by	SPD.		The	deadlines	advertised	should	be	
coordinated	in	future	years	better	with	the	AAS.		The	2019	meeting	is	happening	in	
St	Louis	Missouri	and	is	a	joint	meeting	with	AAS.		
2020	Meeting	for	SPD	may	be	stand	alone	in	Minneapolis.		It	is	the	50th	anniversary	
of	the	SPD	meetings.			
Congressional	visit	on	May	16.		Space	Weather	research	and	forecasting	S.881	was	
introducted	to	senate	in	2019	sponsored	by	Gary	Peters	and	Cory	Gardner.		
	
Secretary	report	was	given	with	membership	numbers	and	various	membership	
categories.		There	were	497	total	members	in	2019	with	292	full	members,	10	
junior	members,	56	affiliates,	91	emeritus	and	40	graduate	student	members.		Two	
new	membership	categories	were	created	this	year:	junior	and	graduate	student	
and	amateur.		
	
Treasurer	report	was	given	with	dues,	donations	and	funds	from	the	year	detailed.	
Total	dues	collected	in	2018	were	$5761.		Donations	were	$1205.		There	was	a	
move	that	when	we	offer	a	campaign,	we	highlight	a	given	campaign.		This	year	it	
would	be	Heliophysics	Python/		SunPy.		There	was	a	motion	and	a	vote	to	highlight	
this	fund	during	the	next	period	where	donations	are	being	accepted.		Our	bank	
account	has	$413k	in	it.	We	discussed	a	need	to	spend	down	the	Zirin	fund.		There	
was	the	report	on	Metcalf	fund,	Hale	and	Harvey	fund,	Studentship	awards,	etc.		The	
studentship	awards	were	underutilized	this	year.		Dependent	care	awards	are	
offered	with	up	to	8	awards	at	$400	each.	Public	policy	visits	to	Washington	--	
$7000	–	are	proposed.		The	Zirin	fund	pays	for	1	of	the	studentships,	it	is	a	category	
of	the	studentships.		We	need	to	advertise	these	more.		Undergraduates	can	apply.		A	
move	was	made	to	develop	the	$3000	EPO,	$7000	for	policy,	$7500	for	studentship	
not	including	Zirin,	waive	fees	for	students	at	SPD	meetings,	8	dependent	grants	for	



dependent	care	at	$400	each.	There	was	a	motion	for	the	dependent	grant	to	be	
increased	in	cost	to	be	$800	so	there	are	now	4	awards	at	$800	each.	A	motion	was	
put	forward	and	approved.			
SolarNews	Changes	
SolarNews	migration	to	a	new	host	site	and	new	format	was	discussed.		This	will	
occur	on	15	June	2019.		It	will	be	announced	at	Wed	evening	at	6:30	in	the	Open	
Business	Meeting	for	the	SPD.		Old	issues	are	not	yet	visible	on	the	site	but	will	be	
uploaded	over	the	next	three	months.		An	announcement	to	the	community	using	
the	old	SolarNews	distribution	list	as	made	as	follows.			
SolarNews	is	transitioning	to	a	new	platform	as	of	15	June	2019		
New	SolarNews	site	:					https://www.nso.edu/solarnews/				
New	submissions	page:			https://www.nso.edu/solarnews/add-solarnews-
submission/			
The	newsletter	will	continue	to	be	sent	out	on	the	1st	and	15th	of	the	month	and	the	
format	will	be	updated.		
	
The	motivation	for	this	change	was	that	our	old	systems	were	aging	and	the	process	
was	too	fragmented	with	crucial	aspects	of	the	newsletter	being	hosted	by	machines	
within	AAS	in	Washington	DC,	Stanford	University,	NSO	in	Tucson/Boulder	and	
HAO/NCAR	in	Boulder.		Using	the	old	system,	an	interruption	in	service	to	any	
machine	in	the	chain	meant	disruption	to	SolarNews.	We	have	now	centralized	the	
content	and	process	to	being	hosted	at	a	single	site	at	NSO/CU	Boulder.		The	new	
system	has	cloud	backups	in	place	to	protect	against	loss	of	content.		Not	all	of	the	
old	issues	have	been	migrated	to	the	new	site	but	we	plan	to	do	so	in	the	next	3	
months.		To	provide	feedback	on	the	new	look	or	functionality,	please	email	the	SPD	
Secretary	at		spd.secretary@aas.org	.			
	
By-law	Changes	
By-law	changes	were	discussed.		The	changes	will	be	made	visible	on	a	web	page	
and	a	vote	put	to	the	SPD	membership	to	accept	or	reject	the	changes.			
	
The	public	policy	committee	activity	was	discussed.		
	
It	was	noted	that	there	was	low	attendance	at	the	St.		Loius	meeting	this	year.	
	


